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events industry forum




MINUTES OF MEMBERS MEETING HELD ONLINE AND IN PERSON AT  DERBY CONFERENCE CENTRE ON WEDNESDAY, 15TH NOVEMBER 2023
Present in Person
Steve Heap (Chair), Association of Festival Organisers

Jim Winship (Secretary), the Event Service Association

Joe Chalk, MUTA

Clive Owen, PSE

Tom Devine, UKCMA

Paul Hooper – Association of Show and Agricultural Associations

Present Online

Carol Smith, Concert Promoters Association

Greg Dutton, NPoCC

Des Fitzgerald, Showman’s Guild

Marietta Gill, Local Regulators Events Panel

Mark Laurie, NCASS

Michael Hirst, UK Events

Apologies:
Ian Leete, LGA

Andrew Harrison, ESSA

John Rostron, AIF

Nick Morgan, UK Events

Toni Waters, ESAUK
Adrian Bossey, AEME
Craig Mathie, South Coast Event Organisers

Fiona Goh, British Arts Festival Association
Theresa Moore, A Greener Festival

Welcome and Minutes of Last meeting
Steve Heap welcomed members to the meeting and there were no objections to the minutes of the last meeting.   The Chairman’s Report was circulated in advance of the meeting.
Membership Report

Jim Winship reported that there are currently 30 member organisations involved in the Forum and 5 Associate organisations.   A list is attached with these minutes.
Board Appointments
Steve Heap confirmed that Mark Bradshaw, Craig Mathie and Tom Devine had been appointed to the EIF Board as Directors.
Purple Guide Updates

Since the last meeting, several new chapters have been added, including ones on Sustainability and Events involving motor vehicles.   In addition, the Drone Chapter has recently been updated with support from the Civil Aviation Authority and, although already published, discussions have continued with the working group on the Medical Chapter over questions raised about some of the content.

An updated Accessibility Chapter is currently being reviewed by the HSE which should become available shortly and there are plans for new chapters covering Waste and Water.

Steve Heap reported that a new event medical association (EHA)had been formed as a result of the working group coming together to write the medical chapter.

Primary Authority 

Jim Winship reported work was progressing slowly towards establishing a Primary Authority agreement around the Purple Guide and that the Board had agreed that those covered by the agreement would be the subscribers to the Purple Guide, although some such as local authorities might not be able to take advantage of it due to current definitions on who can be part of a PA Group.   The Forum is currently working on producing a list to conform to the required standards for PA approval.

All Party Groups
Steve Heap reported that a new Festival APPG had been formed but there were concerns about its structure.    
Jim Winship encouraged members to raise issues that could be taken to the APPG for Events as the outdoor sector is not currently making full use of the facility.

Michael Hirst reported that at the recent AGM of the APPG for Events, the chair – Theresa Villiers MP – reported that she had raised issues around red diesel for the Agricultural show sector.   Paul Hooper confirmed that this had been helpful.

Martyn’s Law

A number of concerns were raised about the advice being offered by consultants regarding Martyn’s Law when there is currently no clear guidance on how it will be applied with regard to outdoor events, despite being promised in the King’s Speech.   There is also uncertainty over which organization will be responsible for enforcing it.

The concensus was that it is likely to be some time before this becomes law and that event organisers (and local authorities) should be wary of consultants offering advice and training until the scope becomes clearer.
Crewing Agencies

Joe Chalk reported that there were concerns about the poor level of training amongst staff recruited through crewing agencies.   With staff shortages, more structures businesses are turning to agencies for staff and event organisers should seek to ensure that the contractors they use employ staff who are suitably qualified/trained as it could reflect badly on an event if an accident occurred as a result.   He agreed to draft some advice for organisers about what they should state in specifications for contractors.

Big Top Marquee

Tom Devine asked about the guidelines for erecting big top marquees to which Joe Chalk replied that there were none that he was aware of.  Steve Heap said that he knew of companies in this sector and would raise it with them.
National Police Co-ordination Centre (NPoCC)
Greg Dutton apologized that the Centre had been forced to stop sending monthly event crime reports due to a staffing shortage caused by officers being called to other duties.   He said that he hoped these would be re-instated before Christmas.
Jim Winship said that the reports were of real value to organisers and urged that they should be re-instated as soon as possible, particularly given the heightened tensions around the Middle East.

Funding for Grass Roots Venues
Steve Heap welcomed the £5 million that the Government has given to the Arts Council to support grass roots music.   The funding moves from supporting venues to festivals, including rehearsal rooms, promoters and electronic music events.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be face-to-face and held at 12 noon on 15th March 2024.  Details will be sent in the New Year.
